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On Tuesday, June 10, crews plan to begin Phase 2 of 
work, which will close 36th Avenue from the east 
entrance of the Armstrong High School to Kilmer 
Lane. At this time, the Phase 1 area will reopen  
(36th Avenue from Zachary Lane to the east entrance 
of Armstrong High School) while the contractor 
completes work behind the curbs and along the 
shoulders of 36th Avenue. 
 
During the Phase 2 closure, access to Plymouth 
Middle School will be maintained while work occurs 
in their parking lots and in front of the school along 
36th Avenue. Drivers will use Lancaster Lane and 
Pilgrim Lane to access the school’s newly aligned 
west driveway. Drivers will use the gravel driveway 
to enter and exit the school during this phase. 
 
As a reminder, 36th Avenue is planned to fully reopen 
before school starts in fall 2025. Construction will 
continue behind the curbs into the fall which may 
include sidewalks, trails, signage, signal systems, and 
landscaping. Construction is expected to be 
completed by the end of October 2025. 
 
Review the Phase 2 map on the back of this notice. 
 
Thank you for your patience as we construct these 
important improvements! 
 

 
 
Drew Bailey, of Bolton & Menk, Inc., is the 
Construction Representative and will be the primary 
contact for residents and businesses. He will be on-
site daily to inspect the construction and work with 
residents and businesses with questions or issues. 
Drew can be reached at 763.358.1045 or 
drew.bailey@bolton-menk.com 

Brandon Mensing, of Bolton & Menk, Inc., is the 
Construction Manager overseeing the construction 
process. He can be reached at 952.299.0439 or 
brandonme@bolton-menk.com 
 
Nick Amatuccio, of Bolton & Menk, Inc., is the 
Project Manager. Nick was also involved with the 
design of this project and will be able to answer most 
questions. He can be reached at 612.965.3926 or 
nickam@bolton-menk.com 

Joseph Shamla is the Assistant City Engineer and 
Project Manager for the City of Plymouth and will be 
the main contact from the City. He can be reached at 
763.509.5541 or jshamla@plymouthmn.gov 
 
If you would like to learn more about the project, see 
a map of the detour, or sign up for weekly 
construction updates, please visit the project 
website. www.plymouthmn.gov/36thAvenue                                              
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